

J. Paul Dubé, Ombudsman

## BY E-MAIL

March 21, 2023

Council for the Municipality of Arran-Elderslie Municipal Office 1925 Bruce Road 10 P.O. Box 70 Chesley ON NOG 1L0

Dear Members of Council for the Municipality of Arran-Elderslie:

Re: Report – Office of the Ontario Ombudsman

I have completed my investigation into a complaint regarding closed meetings held by council for the Municipality of Arran-Elderslie on September 12 and September 26, 2022. Please find my final report enclosed.

The Clerk indicated that my report would be shared with council and made available to the public no later than the next meeting of council. At that time, I will also post a copy of the report on my website at ombudsman.on.ca.

Yours truly,

J. Paul Dubé

Ombudsman of Ontario

cc. Clerk Christine Fraser-McDonald

483 Bay Street,  $10^{\rm th}$  Floor, South Tower / 483, rue Bay,  $10^{\rm e}$  étage, Tour sud Toronto, ON M5G 2C9

Tel./Tél.: 416-586-3300 Facsimile/Télécopieur: 416-586-3485 TTY/ATS: 1-866-411-4211

www.ombudsman.on.ca

Facebook : facebook.com/OntarioOmbudsman Twitter : twitter.com/Ont\_Ombudsman YouTube : youtube.com/OntarioOmbudsman



